Denise Goodfellow  (Lawungkurr Maralngurra)

Women in particular are under pressure to spend whatever income they have 

on things that are seen to benefit the family, such as a trip to Darwin 

to see the football, or chartering a plane to get other relatives to a 

funeral.  Consequently there is little money to spend on health etc.  and 

if it's women's business - well even among the relatively women-friendly 

Kunwinjku they're not going to push the issue.  Add to that the fact that 

Anglo-Australian medical practice is quite outside the culture and it is 

understandable why they don't often go to doctors.

I remember one dreadful case that occurred about ten years ago where an 

11 year old fell down stairs on an Aboriginal community and hurt his leg. 

 His mother took him to a clinic in the nearest town where he was found 

to have a blood clot in his leg.   The mother was advised to take him to 

Darwin.  She didn't in part because she didn't have any money.  And 

because the boy looked fine nobody really worried.  He died.  Thankfully 

indigenous health services in such areas have improved since then and 

today he probably would have been treated properly.

My female relatives tell me they don't like to use Aboriginal health 

services either because of 'gossip'.   On remote communities they are 

happy to use the flying health service ( at least my relatives seem quite 

happy with this service).  And most in town prefer to go to Emergency 

section at the local hospital.   

However there are times when people need to see doctors,  for instance if 

a child is thought to have been sexually assaulted (personal experience), 

 or when they simply need to have  diabetes, heart or kidney disease or 

STDs monitored.  Many times I have made doctors' appointments for people 

only to have them broken because they don't have the money.  

I'm no expert on the system, but I am concerned that in some way the lack 

of bulk billing makes the control of such diseases problematic.  And in 

regard to STD's, if the ritual of circumcision disappears we can expect 

an epidemic of HIV/AIDS.  If bulkbilling were widely available in Darwin 

at least I could talk my male relatives at risk into accompanying me or 

my partner to a doctor.

And if Emergency departments at hospitals becoming even harder to access 

many people will simply not have any medical treatment at all.  I suspect 

that my Aboriginal relatives' experiences are shared by the wider 

community.
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